
28 May 1982

Margaret Dryden 
Visual Arts Officer 
Canada Council 
Ottawa,Ontario 
KIP 5V8

Dear Margaret:

On 29 March 1982 I sent to you Eye Level Gallery's application 
for program and operation assistance for 1982/1983. Marina 
Stewart recently double checked the application because of 
the $4,558 deficit which was indicated for 1980/81(see page 9).
This is in fact an error on my part.

On page 7 I double added the line items and the total for the 
Fixed Costs. Thus, the deficit is actually $1,423 for 1980/81 
and estimated accumulated deficit of $1,458.00 and an estimated 
accumulated deficit of $1,040.00 at year end 1981/82(eg June 1982).

I am very sorry for this error and want to apologize particularly 
as it caused real concern to Marina. I would say, however, that 
the layout of. the forms does make it easy for people like myself 
to make stupid errors!

Thank you for your patience with us and please make the necessary 
corrections to the grant application. I look toward to meeting 
you,

Most Sincerely,

John Murchie 
Treasurer 
Eye Level Gallery 
1587 Barrington Street 
Halifax, Nova Scotia


